<u>CASE 3764:</u> Application of PAN AMERICAN for LEASE COMMINGLING, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

.....

1

(



# Application Transcripts. Small Exhibits



GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN





SANTA FE

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

UNTON B. HAYS

**May 24, 19**68

Mr. Lewis C. Ross Pan American Petroleum Corporation Security Life Building Denver, Colorado 80202

Re: Case No. 3764 Order No. R-3417

Applicant:

Pan American Petroleum Corp.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC\_\_\_\_X

Aztec OCC X

Other\_\_\_

#### BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3764 Order No. R-3417

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR LEASE COMMINGLING, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

#### ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 16, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 24th day of May, 1968, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation, is the operator of the Navajo Tribal USG Section 18 (B) and the Navajo Tribal USG Section 19 (A) Leases in Sections 18 and 19, respectively, of Township 29 North, Range 16 West, NMPM, Hogback-Dakota Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks authority to commingle the Dakota oil production from said leases in a common tank battery to be located in Unit J of said Section 19, allocating the production to each of said leases on the basis of periodic well tests.

(4) That approval of the subject application will result in economic savings to the operator, prevent wasts, and protect correlative rights. -2-CASE No. 3764 Order No. R-3417

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation, is hereby authorized to commingle the Dakota production from its Navajo Tribal USG Section 18 (B) and from its Navajo Tribal USG Section 19 (A) Leases in Sections 18 and 19 of Township 29 North, Range 16 West, NMPM, Hogback-Dakota Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, allocating the production to each lease on the basis of monthly well tests.

(2) That adequate facilities shall be installed and maintained by the applicant in conformance with applicant's Exhibit No. 1 introduced in this case to permit determining the producing capacity of each well on each lease at least once each month.

(3) That the applicant shall conduct monthly productivity tests on all commingled wells in the Hogback-Dakota Oil Pool on its Navajo Tribal USG Section 18 (B) Lease in Section 18, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, and shall file the results of said tests with the Commission District Office at Aztec on Commission Form C-116 each month.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.



STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID P CARGO Chairman

A. I. PORTER, Jr., Momber & Secretary

esr/

3764 Heard 5-16-66 Nec. 5-11-66 Such Pour and permission to coomingle their USS. B' section 18 leave with their & S. S'A' section 19 leave in a common tank batter to be located in unit I g sec. 19 - 29 N-16 W. S.J. Co. Headen & Canta battering shall so ananged that each well can be tested three a meter each 30 day and in comformance with their exhibit # 17 this Cases The a+B leave are in fact the same Andian lease however the a. Leave has some Royally interest not present in the 5 lease. These order is for the Hoghuck Dokota Pool only. Thust. My

Docket No. 15-68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - MAY 16, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- <u>CASE 3760:</u> Application of Union Oil Company of California for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of water produced in the South Vacuum-Devonian Pool into the Devonian formation in the interval from 12,000 feet to 12,180 feet in its John Trigg Lea Federal J Well No. 2 located in Unit P of Section 14, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Reeves-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3761: Application of Harlan Production Company for an unorthodox oil well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Etz-State Well No. 15 at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 1325 feet from the West line of Section 16, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3762: Application of Shannick Oil Company for authority to operate an oil treating plant, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to install a combination chemical and hot-water wash oil treating plant, said plant to be located approximately four miles West of Crossroads, New Mexico, and to purchase, transport, treat, and sell oil, condensate, and sediment oil in connection with the operation of said plant.
- CASE 3763: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Dakota formation in the interval from 712 feet to 715 feet in its USG Section 18 Well No. 28, located in Unit C of Section 18, and/or in the interval from 757 feet to 762 feet in its USG Section 19 Well No. 24 located in Unit C of Section 19, both in Township 29 North, Range 16 West, Hogback-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

#### -2- Examiner Hearing - May 16, 1968

Docket No. 15-68

CASE 3764: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for lease commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Dakota oil production from its Navajo Tribal USG Section 19 (A) and its Navajo Tribal USG Section 18 (B) leases in Sections 18 and 19 of Township 29 North, Range 16 West, Hogback-Dakota Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, allocating the production to each lease on the basis of periodic well tests even though there is a difference in over-riding royalty interests between Sections 18 and 19.

- CASE 3765: Application of D. J. Simmons for an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of his General Petroleum-Rock Island Well No. 2 at a point 1850 feet from the North line and 810 feet from the West line of Section 24, Township 29 North, Range 9 West, Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, in exception to the pool rules which require locations to be in either the Northeast or Southwest of the Section.
- CASE 3766: Application of Tamarack Petroleum Company, Inc., for an amendment to Order No. R-3396, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3396, which authorized a waterflood project in its South Pearl Queen Unit Area, Pearl Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to delete the water injection wells previously authorized in Unit B of Section 3, Units G and L of Section 4, Unit I of Section 5, and Unit C of Section 10, and to authorize for water injection its Saunders Federal Well No. 7 in Unit P of Section 5 and its Saunders Federal Well No. 3 in Unit D of Section 10, all in Township 20 South, Range 35 East.
- CASE 3767: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for lease commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Grayburg-San Andres production from its Bridges State Wells Nos. 8 and 53 located in Units J and H, respectively, of Section 23, with Grayburg-Jackson production from its Bridges State Lease comprising the W/2 of Section 24, all in Township 17South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, allocating the production on the basis of periodic well tests, even though there is a

-3- Examiner Hearing ~ May 16, 1968

Docket No. 15-68

difference in over-riding royalty interest between Sections 23 and 24.

CASE 3768: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the triple completion (conventional) of its Bridges State Well No. 126 located in Unit J of Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Abo, Upper Pennsylvanian, and Morrow formations, Vacuum Field, through parallel strings of tubing. PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

SECURITY LIFE BUILDING DENVER, COLORADO 80202

April 19, 1968

Harme

File: AMR-1234-986.511

Re: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation To Commingle Production From Navajo Tribal Leases USG Section 19(A) and USG Section 18(B), Hogback Dakota Field, San Juan County, New Mexico

1

Case 3764

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. (3) New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Sir:

. .\*

FORM 497 5-65

Pan American Petroleum Corporation hereby makes Application for a hearing to secure approval, as an exception to Rule 309-B (5), to commingle production from its oil wells on its Navajo Tribal Leases in the Hogback Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. In connection with this Application, Applicant states the following:

- 1. All production to be commingled is from the same common source of supply.
- 2. Adequate facilities will be provided for accurately determining production from each well at reasonable intervals.
- 3. The Navajo Tribal Lease I-80-IND-58 is a single lease, with the Navajo Tribe having the same royalty rate, and all production from the field is from this lease. Pan American is the only working interest owner in the field and there are no other interests in Section 18, T29N-R16W, but in Section 19, T29N-R16W, there are the following interests:

| Vida F. Ellison Estate | 1.0% |
|------------------------|------|
| Douglas W. Knox Estate | 0,2% |
| H. C. Bretschneider    | 2.6% |
| Klea Y. Foutz          | 5.0% |
| Dines Worsham Company  | 1.0% |

One hundred percent (100%) interest owners have consented to the commingling of production from Section 12 and 19 as evidenced by the letters that were enclosed with my letter to you of March 29, 1968, AMR-1010-986.511, in which we requested your <u>administrative</u> approval of this proposed commingling procedure. In a reply dated April 8, 1968, Daniel S. Nutter informed us that the rules of the Oil Conservation Commission would not permit <u>administrative</u> approval and implied therefore that a hearing to secure such approval would be necessary. Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. April 19, 1968 Page 2

1 K - 1

4. The U. S. Geological Survey, as the representative of the royalty owner, has indicated by a letter from Regional Supervisor, John A. Anderson, dated April 12, 1968, that they have no objection to the proposed lease commingling.

A map of the Hogback Dakota Field showing the location of all the wells drilled to date and Sections 18 and 19 referred to above was submitted to you by my heretofore referenced letter of March 29, 1968.

At the present time, Proration Unit "N" of Section 18 and Proration Units "B," "C," "G" and "H" of Section 19 are top allowable, with Proration Unit "O" of Section 18 and Proration Units "F" and "J" of Section 19 being below top allowable. The flowline and well test lines were indicated on the referenced map, and all individual wells can be tested by diverting its flow through the necessary test manifolds to the test separator where both oil and water are metered independently. A sketch and flow schematic of the central tank battery was shown on the referenced map.

While the proposed commingling facility does not provide for continuous metering of the hydrocarbon production from the two Sections concerned, the monthly well tests will accurately account for the capacity of each individual well and provide a satisfactory means to allocate the proper production to each of these Sections. This requested commingling procedure will permit Pan American to handle and dispose of the produced water in the most efficient manner (which disposal incidentally is the subject of a separate Application being filed with you this date and could, if you agree, be heard as a consolidated hearing since the subjects of the two Applications on the Hogback Dakota Field are interrelated). The requested commingling procedure also will permit Pan American to operate the field at less cost and ultimately permit the field to recover more oil by producing it to a lower economic limit.

Yours very truly, RB Hiles

cc: Mr. E. C. Arnold New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission 1000 Rio Brazos Road Aztec, New Mexico U. S. Geological Survey

> Drawer 1857 Roswell, New Mexico

Four Corners Pipe Line Co. P. O. Box 5585 Compton, California

Shell Oil Company P. O. Box 3397 Terminal Annex Los Angeles, California 90054

U. S. Geological Survey P. O. Box 965 Farmington, New Mexico



د. مرجع

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR GEOLOGICAL SURVEY Drawer 1857 Roswell, New Mexico 88201



Pan American Petroleum Corporation Security Life Building Denver, Colorado 80202

Attention: Mr. R. B. Giles

By copy of your letter dated March 29, 1968, to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, you request our approval to commingle Dakota production from secs. 18 and 19, T. 29 N., R. 16 W., N.M.P.M., Navajo tribal lease I-89-Ind-58.

Pan American Petroleum Corporation is the lessee of record and owner of all working interest in lease I-89-Ind-58 and, as such, approval by this office to commingle production from a single formation on the Indian lease involved is not required.

We have no objection to commingling Dakota production from secs. 18 and 19, T. 29 N., R. 16 W., N.M.P.M., Navajo tribal lease I-89-Ind-58. A copy of this letter is being forwarded to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission for its files.

Sincerely yours,

foton a, G.

JOHN A. ANDERSON Regional Oil and Gas Supervisor

#### BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

#### STATE OF NEW MEXICO

#### IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR LEASE COMMINGLING, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

Case No. 3764

#### ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

260 MAY 9 BH 8 31

The undersigned attorneys, duly licensed to practice law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters their appearance in this cause as New Mexico counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 8th day of May, 1968.

ATWOOD & MALONE

Ven Cover By\_

P. O. Drawer 700 Roswell, New Mexico



MR. UTZ: Case 3764.

MR. HATCH: Case 3764. Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for lease commingling. San Juan County, New Mexico.

MR. ROSS: For the record my name is Louis C. Ross. I am an attorney for Pan American Petroleum Corporation, the Applicant, out of the Denver Division Office. Co-counsel are Atwood & Malone and I believe that they have entered their appearance in this case also, is that correct?

MR. UTZ: Yes, they have.

MR. ROSS: This case is an application for an exception to Rule 309-B which would permit Pan American to commingle production from oil wells located on the Navajo Tribal Leases in the Hogback Dakota Pool in San Juan County New Mexico. Here again all of the production to be commingled is from the same common source of supply. We intend to show the Commission that adequate facilities will be provided to accurately measure the production from each well at the monthly intervals and I would like to make the statement that Navajo Tribal Lease I-80-IND-58 is a single lease and the royalty rate to the Navajo Tribe is all at the same rate, and I would further state that all of the production from this field is developed on this one lease.

We want to show that Fan American is the only working interest owner and that there are no other interests in Section 18 but that in Section 19 there is a diversity of interests. I know you will be interested in the nature of this interest so I'll tell you that as a lawyer I've looked into the particular file and what we have is an instrument way back in 1922 when the field originated that is rather ambiguous according to present legal terms, but it is my opinion that it is substantially a net profits interest and is not a working interest; in other words, we are dealing with something that is more like an overriding royalty and I would like to go on from there and qualify our one witness, if it please the Commission.

MR. UTZ: And you are distinguishing a net profits interest from a working interest in that net profits does not share in the expense?

MR. ROSS: That's right, these people just receive a share of production. And I might state in advance that five of our exhibits are letter agreements from all of the interest owners where we asked them for permission to install this system. Would the witness please stand, please?

MR. UTZ: Let the record show that the witness was sworn in the previous case and he is one and the same.

Other appearances? You may proceed.

MR. ROSS: Here again we have eight exhibits which I would like to introduce at this time. They are numbered consecutively one through eight and they are attached together, the first being on the top.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 8 marked for identification)

#### FRANK H. HOLLINGSWORTH

Called as a witness, having been previously sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

#### DIRECT EXAMINATION

#### BY MR. ROSS:

Q Referring to Exhibit 1 which appears to be a map of a pipeline system or a flow line system, referring to the map I would like to ask the witness what production now is to be commingled?

A In reference to Exhibit No. 1 there are two producing wells in Section 18. They are located, Well No. 8 in the southwest quarter of the southeast quarter, Well No. 27 located in the southeast quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 18, and this is Township 29 North, Range 16 West in which only Pan American and the Navajo Tribe have an interest in these wells. In Section 19 we have ten producers as shown,

which as previously stated is the same basic Navajo Tribal lease in which there are other interests amounting to 9.8 per cent. The dividing line between the diverse ownership will be the line between Sections 18 and 19.

> MR. UTZ: Excuse me. Section 18 is a B lease? A Right.

MR. UTZ: And 19, all of 19 is an A lease? A Right. This is the way we have reported them on our previous State reports as A and B.

MR. UTZ: This is your own designation, this has nothing to do with your lease?

A Right. The proposed flow line system will have individual flow lines for each well to a header. There are six headers as shown on the map and each one of these headers, there'll be a manifold system and a two-inch test line going all the way to the tank battery where the test separator will be. Each well by operation of a manifold valve can be put on test to the test separator. The point of actual physical point of commingling will be this header No. 5 for Well No. 27 and header No. 6 for this Well No. 8. As you can see, the Chaco Wash runs between these two wells so this is about the best flow line system we can come up with to get that production across Chaco Wash. Now in reference to this

test separator we have, it separates the oil and the water at the battery there and each of these are metered by an A.O. Smith APM type APM-2 Piston type meter. This is a positive displacement meter that is extremely accurate meter.

MR. UTZ: Now, is this each well or each header will be metered?

A Sir?

MR. UTZ: Each well or --

A Each well on test, in other words, the method of testing a well will be to, say, we want to test Well 27 we'll go up to header No. 5, open its flow line to the two-inch test line which is the dotted line, production would go on to the tank battery and into the test separator. Now, I would like to point out there is no measurable gas produced with this oil. This is an active water drive field, the best we can determine, so production is very steady and there is very little variation and the field can be considered in the latter stages of depletion, since it is 45 years old.

Now, on this basis we think a monthly test of each individual well in the field will be very representative of the well's production capacity and continued production and this test by commingling all of the oil in the field, individual production to each well, will be allocated based

on this test.

Q (By Mr. Ross) I think the Commission might be interested in what type of metering you plan to install.

A I said it's -- the meter is at the test separator, we have both an oil meter and a water meter and it's this A.O. Smith APM-2 Model. As I say is a positive displacement meter, a very accurate fluid meter.

Q That's what I wanted to do is emphasize that this is about the best meter that you can get for the situation.

> MR. UTZ: There will be a meter at each station? A No.

MR. UTZ: Each header?

A Actually two meters, one oil meter, one water meter at the central tank battery.

MR. UTZ: Then how are you going to test all these wells one at a time?

A Well, there is twelve producers, We'll 'ast them once a month for a twenty-four hour period. We can actually test twice a month if need be.

MR. UTZ: So eleven producers will be off while you're making your well test?

A No, the eleven producers will go on into the free water knockout shown on the diagram there.

Q (By Mr. Ross) You just test one well at a time?

A In other words, header No. 3 which is located at the central tank battery, all other production will be going into that lower line that goes up into the free water knockout, and the one well will be going into the test separator. Total field production will be based on the lack.

MR. UT2: How many lines have you got running between each well to your headers, just one line?

A One flow line. This is a new system. in other words. prior to --

MR. UTZ: Is there any storage at the headers? A No.

MR. UTZ: I can't get it through my mind how you are going to produce and test at the same time.

A We have two lines --

MR. ROSS: They are parallel lines.

A At the header we have two lines.

MR. UT2: That's what I was asking.

A You said from the wells. There are individual

flow lines from the wells to the header.

Α

MR. UT2: The dashed line is your test line? Sir?

MR: UTZ: Is the dashed line beginning at your header No. 6 and No. 5 --

Α Right, that's our test line and the other one will be our trunk line. We've changed our methods of operating out here in the past year. Prior to this time water and oil were separated at the well head and only oil went down to the battery through a surface flow line, in other words, water was disposed of at each well. Well, under our new disposal system we have to run the water and oil both through the flow line to avoid freezing during winter operations, we had to ditch and bury all these lines. The old flow lines were about 18 years old so we had to junk them all and just put in new lines. Also prior to this time well No. 8 was the only producer that we had up there in Section 18 and it had an individual flow line that went all the way to the central battery and production was kept in separate tanks down at the battery, and we just accounted for it by gauging there. Well, this was an 18-year old flow line which has to be replaced and rather than maintain separate tankage which is really unwieldy, this is our request to commingle production here.

 $\Omega$  (By Mr. Ross) By commingling this production it's going to mean that your costs are lower, is that correct?

A Right, our initial investment to commingle our flow lines will be considerably less as estimated to be ten to fifteen thousand dollars to set up separate flow line system and tankage or set up a separate system for metering continuously at some point in the north part of Section 19. Also if we meter continuously we'll have a higher monthly operating cost due to having to maintain extra oil meters. We think that by going this commingling system we keep operating cost to a minimum which, in the long run will allow us to produce more oil from the field by producing the field to a lower economic limit.

Q Then what you are saying, in effect, is that every person in this field, including the royalty owners, if you can cut down your cost everybody is going to benefit proportionate to their interest, is that correct, in the production?

A This is correct.

MR. ROSS: At this point I would like to introduce our Exhibits 2 through 6 which are letters that we presented to the other interest owners and these letters each are individual letters signed by different people owning interest and I would like to go through and detail this for the record. Exhibit 2 is a letter from Pan American to

Klea Y. Foutz under date of January 19, 1968 and it was accepted January 26, 1968 by the addressee.

MR. UTZ: Was that Exhibit 2, did you say?

MR. ROSS: Yes, sir, there are five letters there. The third letter is -- they're all dated the same date. This is to Dines Worsham Company care of Thomas M. Dines and this was accepted on February 13, 1968.

MR. UTZ: That would be No. 3?

MR. ROSS: That's correct if you want to number them the way I'm reading them off. No. 4 then, letter would be to a Mr. H.C. Bretschneider and his acceptance is shown as February 21, 1968. No. 5 is to a Mr. Douglas W. Knox. This letter was Accepted March 22, 1968, by Cecil S. Knox.

A Mr. Knox is deceased. That was his son.

MR. ROSS: He inherited the interest. The sixth letter and the last one is to a Mrs. Vida F. Ellison, same date, January 19. 1968 and accepted February 5 1968 by the coexecutor of this estate, of her estate. She also is deceased, and I might say here we probably should have checked with our division order section in Tulsa before we sent the letters out but people that really were supposed to get them, got them ultimately, although they were misaddressed.

MR. UTZ: Without objection these exhibits will be entered into the record.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 2 through 6 were offered and admitted in evidence)

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness? MR. ROSS: Yes.

Q Exhibit 8 is a summary of water and oil production? Oh, I'm sorry, I would like to ask you if you have sent any notice of this proposal to the USGS?

A Yes, I have.

Q And what was the reply?

A They replied they had no objections to commingling the production between Sections 18 and 19, Township 29 North, Range 16 West.

Q Do you have a copy of their letter?

A Yes.

MR. ROSS: I would like to introduce it in evidence as Exhibit No. 7.

MR. UTZ: Yes, we have it.

Q (By Mr. Ross) Exhibit 8 is a summary of the oil and water production which I would like to introduce and ask the witness what is the current production at this time from the two Sections from the wells?

Section 18, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, is Α currently producing 86 barrels of oil per day with 225 barrels of water a day. Section 19 is producing 286 barrels of oil per day and 901 barrels of water per day. The 86 barrels of oil per day from Section 18 is approximately 23 per cent of the field total and the 286 barrels of oil per day from Section 19 is 77 per cent of the field total. At this point, again I would like to restate the fact that this field as being on an active water drive with no associated gas makes these wells very steady producers, I mean, there is just no variation from day to day and on this basis I think that a monthly well test will be very representative of the wells' ability to produce and that by multiplying this by the number of days produced in a month, each well will be properly allocated as far as what it produces.

I would also like to restate the fact that all the different ownership parties which are involved in Section 19 do not object to this commingling.

Q As a matter of fact, they are kind of happy with us for increasing production, aren't they?

A Yes, I think they should be. We have been able to get about a sixfold increase out of field production.

MR. ROSS: Well, I believe that's all the Direct we have.

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness? Witness may be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. ROSS: I would like to ask one questions.

Q In your judgment, Frank, do you think that this proposal will protect the correlative rights of all the people in the field?

A Yes, I believe so.

Ω And it is the most efficient method of doing this costwise?

A Yes, for initial investment and future operating cost to be involved this is the most efficient.

MR. ROSS: I believe that's all except I would like to make a closing statement if there is no other questions.

MR. UTZ: Witness may be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. UTZ: You may make your statement. MR. ROSS: I think there are three points

here. The first is that all of the interest owners have been contacted and are satisfied and things have been explained to them, we didn't have any trouble at all getting their concurrence. They will all benefit if this application

is favorable considered. We are positive that we will have an accurate metering of each of the individual wells because of the nature of the field and the equipment we plan to install and the third thing is that this field is an advanced state of depletion which makes the production susceptible to accurate measurement and with that statement I believe that concludes our case.

MR. UTZ: Case will be taken under advisement.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) ) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, KAY EMBREE, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 27th day of May, 1968.

Kay Embrei NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires: November 19, 1971

to haven everilly that the foregoing , Se and three of the proportion in the many of these to 326 4 1368 Harley Old Conservation Constantion . Masigo.

#### OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

April 8, 1968

File Cose 3760

Pan American Petroleum Corporation Security Life Building Denver, Colorado 80202

Attention: Mr. R. B. Giles

#### Gentlemen:

Reference is made to your application dated March 29, 1968, wherein you request authority to commingle Hogback Dakota oil production from your Navajo Tribal Section 18 Lease and your Navajo Tribal Section 19 Lease, allocating the production on the basis of monthly well tests.

Please be advised that the rules of the Oil Conservation Commission do not permit administrative approval for this type of commingling unless all interests including working interests, royalty interests, and overriding royalty interests are identical.

Very truly yours,

DANIEL S. NUTTER Chief Engineer

#### DSN/esr

4

cc: Mr. E. C. Arnold Supervisor, District 3 Oil Conservation Commission 1000 Rio Brazos Road Aztec, New Maxico Mr. John Anderson United States Geological Survey Drawer 1957 Roswell, New Maxico FORM 497 5-65

# PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

SECURITY LIFE BUILDING DENVER, COLORADO 80202

January 19, 1968



File: AMR-151-986.510.1

Re: Request to Commingle Production Hogback Dakota Field San Juan County, New Mexico

Mr. Douglas W. Knox 1700 Broadway Denver, Colorado

Dear Mr. Knox:

As an interest owner in Pan American Petroleum Corporation's Navajo Tribal lease in Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, in the old Hogback Dakota Field, you are probably aware that we have increased production considerably during the past year by pursuing an active workover and development drilling program. To meet the objections of the U.S. Geological Survey and the Navajo Indian Tribe, who no longer sanction the surface disposal of the increased water production, it has been necessary to revise the old flowline system in the field and install an injection well type water disposal system. We are incurring and will incur considerable expense in carrying out this operation which is made more difficult because of the rough terrain. Our present estimate is that producing operations in this field will be another ten to fifteen years.

Prior to this contemplated water disposal operation only one well was producing in Section 18 to the north of Section 19. Production from all wells in Section 13 is pegregated from the production from wells in Section 19 (where you have your interest) by using separate tankage. Maintaining separate tankage is not desirable from the overall operating standpoint and in connection with the injection well water disposal system.

We have now drilled another well in Section 18 and are attempting to work over the old well ind have experienced increased production. We may want to drill additional wells in the area. In order to handle the increased production from Section 18 in the most efficient manner, Pan American proposes to commingle the production from Sections 18 and 19 through a common flowline gathering system, and allocate the production back to the wells on the basis of monthly well tests. File: AMR-151-986. 510.1

January 19, 1968

This procedure will permit us to operate the lease at less cost and ultimately permit the lease to recover more oil by producing it to a lower economic limit. If you agree to this procedure, please sign and return two copies of this letter in the enclosed self-addressed envelope.

-2-

Yours very truly,

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

unti By

AGREED TO AND ACCEPTED this wind day of March, 1968.

Ceril J. Knox

ORD: 497 5-65

۰**.** •

# 

SECURITY THE EDITORS DERVEL, COLORADO - 89702

#### 新新新的 新新的 新新的 新新的 A

#### 2:12: 10:12: 202. 901. 900. 9

Ref. Marga and the second to the Reveal reflects.
 Marga Reveals (1999); Provided Strategy Strategy (1999); Provided Strate

Lis. Vietor, MHE const.
c/d Notice 10, Cartella
P. O. Data 1100
Statistical Galaxies

Post Ma. Millions

# BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I c an interest owned in Ean American Feitrel and Greporetion's Nevels 'stiked longe in Section 19, Township 29 Novie, honge 16 West, in the old Hoghnelt Dukots Field, you are producibly evene 0 at we have indecaded production considerably during the year year by paravieg an active work-even and development drifting program. To meet the objections of the U.S. Goological Survey and the Haveje Kaltas Tailes, who no longer constion the surface dispersal of the indecaded value year limited on her structure dispersal of the indecaded value year limited on longer constion to revise the old free indecaded value year limited on injection well type value dispersal cystem. We are incovering and will incove considerable explane is corrying out the spectrum which is made near elified to be explaned of the twice is node more difficient to the field will be excluded and the field in the base of the two and the state is the well will be excluded and the field is the problem will be excluded and the field is the field of the trade is the line of the trade of the trade

Prior to full containplated vector disposed of station only end well was preducing in Section 16 to the maxie of Section 19. Therefuction from all value in Section 28 is negacy, and from the production from volte in Faction 18 (where you have your interest) by using equivate terings. Their thing represents that ago is not doring the fact the control operation of the decision with for injection well represent Gap and represent.

We know a nor Critikal provides with the firstline BC podered seturations (the proboran first block) and have an and the firstline BC podered states of the normalization and BC firstline BC and have been even. Freeholds to be the firstline by the states of prodensities for a distribute for the research BC endows to be an approximation for the clinic firstline BC is the research BC endows to be a distribute of the states for the clinic firstline BC is the research BC endows to be a distribute of the states for the clinic firstline BC is the research BC endows to be a distribute of the states for the clinic firstline BC endows of the firstline of the first of the first of the states Firstline BC and the states of the firstline BC endows to be the first of the first of the firstline BC have a first of the states of the firstline BC endows to be firstline first of the first of the firstline BC be a state of the firstline BC endows.



#### 

Scout by M. Lyde

bidde productions with proceeding the operator for an and here were predected and dy parallel for a state of a second or of the proveduating in the were compared with the prove to find a second or of the prove with the prove to find on the compared with the prove to find on the prove to the prove to find on the prove to the p

#### Years very truly,

#### PAR LI SECONDE ESTERIO DE LA COLLOS DE LA CO

Ysy

ACOMENT SET AND ALCONDENSE END E day of E 1990, 1990.

Co-Executor, Estate of Vida Ffifcis Ellison, deceased.

1 JRG 497 5-65

### Erringen den Namen von Gessen anderen

SECURITY LIFE BRIEDING DENYTR, COLORADO - 80262

Jear my M., M.C.



Effet - At R.- 1.3 - 905, 516, 1

re:

Regeori is Gois dryks Exedualen Fajarda sanata Field fan Norm Cansty, Kear Merica, 1993

Mr. S. G. Destadardee 713 / markets Reference That Phys. Danvar, Coheredo (1986)

Dour kir. Drobochusidar:

As an interact event in Pen American Levelson Cov, contacts Novejo Tribel lense in Section 19, Yownship 29 Novel, Nange 15 Word, in the old Regenck Dahote Field, you are prelably source that we have increased production considerably during the part your by pressing an active verkover and development defiling program. We meet the objections of the U.S. Geological Survey and the Physic Scillen Netles, who no harder solution the swaface disposed of the increased veloc production. If has been necessary to revise the old flowline system in the field and install an injection well type water disposed system. We are installed with these considerable expanse in corrying out this space which is not be noted a field rough terrain. Our powers of the neces of Field and the field will be the field when its field and the field set of the rough terrain.

Fullow to this could apply a first or displayed appoint of endy can woll what producting is faction 10 to the north of the the 19. Northering in factor all woll in faction 10 to counsele factor the part built in factor as the is fraction 19 (allow you have your interest) by wing approach to the tage. Middle if g separate the large to the should be factor the even the operating at a lysight and is considered if the injustion will be the set of the event of the set is the set.

Note that we are shall be the source of the free transmission of the product the space of the pair operation of the state of the state

#### 3/926: ACCUATES, 500, 530, 1

•

Jammay 10, 191.

White precedents with providents to optimits C to here set here can tend t Dimetally promit for here a to reacted more all here to looks to the set connected limit. If you appeal to this procedence, phases sign a structure of the collected in the conduced addressed correlate.

#### Your very wely,

#### PAN ALENIGAR PERPOSED CORCEMANDA

By ..... مريو دياري والمحميم ويرابون

ACREED TO AND ACCOUNTED NEE 22/ day of the Manual, 1963.

Det Andrew

- "Olar .37 5-65

# PARAMON RUN DESSOURME COLOR ENDER

SLOURITY LIFE LOLLONG DENVER, COLONADO - 80202

Jernery M. Hell

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION (1997) EXHIBIT NO. 3769

2916: SYD1-101-001-005.610.1

Ro: Mayvart to Constants Destautors Maybod: P Petr Mali Des Symp Spuris, Marcharder

Mr. Flor V. Fath 1962 Goldan Ruin Md. 46 D Sorl Deach, Oublins in

Neer Maj Deeter

As an interest curve in Pen Amaziana Fatral and Goup protivula Theoja Twibal hand in Social 19, Termolip 29 Folds, Dange 16 Woot, in the old Forjanck Eakets Field, you are providely evenes for we have increased production considerably during the plast year by payouing an active workever and dovel present drilling program. To must the objections of the U.S. Goological Survey and the Naveja Indian Eriba, who no longer constant the surface dispected of the increased water production, it has been necessary to revise the old flowling explores in the field and install on injection well type water dispects a potent in the field and install on injection well type water dispects a potent which is made more difficult been accessing in corrying out this operation which is made more difficult been no of the rough termin. Our present estimates in the first producting operations in this field will be another to different to different of the field will be another to different to difference.

Prior to this contemplated value Copenal eparation only approximant products give Copien 15 to the new booth of faction 19. The destination for and wells in Copien 10 is repropriad from the production from wells in Protion 19 (where you have power interest) by when reprovide trainings. This initial reproves the large is the destinable from the overable, wells pland, which to be in compatible with the injustion wells. Support of each protocol.

We have not define a construction for the first of the descention, they to we do even the old well to the construction of the descent of the defined of the . We were part to be drift to different methods (to the construction of the first a first of the part of the drift to different for the dO in the substruct of Schenitz entry of the Annual entry of the forest of the different of the doct of the descent of Schenitz entry of the schene of the part of the definition of the dO in the schene to the schenitz entry of the doct of the part of the forest of the doct of the part of the definition of the doct of the definition of the doct of the the doct of the doct

#### Millo: A.M. 6-18 ( 9. 5, 53.0, 3

. . . .

January 19, 1978

White proceeding will provide up to expose if the four out for b cont call withoutdy permit the four out-records never of hyper facing it to a bough contract the finite If you appear to this proceders, phase of perchases on two cepton of the later in the context half-relations dated op.

Yourn very forty,

FAR AM PLUME FUEROL OF CONFORATION

G. C. 35-Ъу<sub>...</sub>

ACREERD W. AND ACCEPTED Main 3. 6. Cay of A to the try, 1969.

Vicid at teach KLEA Y FOUTZ 1552 GOLDENRAIN KO SEAL BEACH CALIF 90750

SECORDY LEE DUDDAG

File:

Re:

PANAROSTAN DISE DEMEND CONTRACTOR

MODUCING DIPARTMENI H. T. HUNTER DURION FRODUCTION MANAGER

1 108% 1507 1-61



January 19, 1968

AMR-151-986, 510, 1

Hogback Dakota Field

Request to Commingle Production

San Juan County, New Mexico

DISTRUCT SULFARIABLINES W. M. JONTS A. E. PHER T. M. CURAIS JOINT INDATS SUFFIXIESTICA S. D. REMARKS



P. O. Box 2196 Colorado Springs, Colorado

Gentlemen:

As an interest owner in Pan American Petroleum Corporation's Navajo Tribal lease in Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, in the old Hogback Dakota Field, you are probably aware that we have increased production considerably during the past year by pursuing an active workover and development drilling program. To meet the objections of the U.S. Geological Survey and the Navajo Indian Tribe, who no longer sanction the surface disposal of the increased water production, it has been necessary to revise the old flowline system in the field and install an injection well type water disposal system. We are incurring and will incur considerable expense in carrying out this operation which is made more difficult because of the rough terrain. Our present estimate is that producing operations in this field will be another ten to fifteen years.

Prior to this contemplated water disposal operation only one well was producing in Section 18 to the north of Section 19. Production from all wells in Section 18 is segregated from the production from wells in Section 19 (where you have your interest) by using separate tankage. Maintaining separate tankage is not desirable from the overall operating standpoint and in connection with the injection well water disposal system.

We have now drilled another well in Section 18 and are attempting to work over the old well and have experienced increased production. We may want to drill additional wells in the area. In order to handle the increased production from Section 18 in the most efficient manner, Pan American proposes to commingle the production from Sections 18 and 19 through a common flowline gathering system, and allocate the production back to the wells on the basis of monthly well tests. File: AMR-151-986.510.1

January 19, 1968

This procedule will permit us to operate the lease at less cost and ultimately permit the lease to recover more oil by producing it to a lower economic limit. If you agree to this procedure, please sign and return two copies of this letter in the enclosed self-addressed envelope.

-2-

Yours very truly,

# PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Bу

AGREED TO AND ACCEPTED this

B\_ day of Terrohan 1968. Jane Parking



#### UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY Drawer 1857 Roswell, New Mexico 88201

|          | A | PR 13 | 5 1S        | 36 |
|----------|---|-------|-------------|----|
| April 12 |   | 068   | · · · · · · |    |
| April 12 |   | .900  | <br>        |    |
|          |   |       | <u> </u>    |    |
| 1        |   | FILE  |             |    |

Pan American Petroleum Corporation Security Life Building Denver, Colorado 80202

Attention: Mr. R. B. Giles

Gentlemen:

By copy of your letter dated March 29, 1968, to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, you request our approval to commingle Dakota production from secs. 18 and 19, T. 29 N., R. 16 W., N.M.P.M., Navajo tribal lease I-89-Ind-58.

Pan American Petroleum Corporation is the lessee of record and owner of all working interest in lease I-89-Ind-58 and, as such, approval by this office to commingle production from a single formation on the Indian lease involved is not required.

Ne have no objection to commingling Dakota production from secs. 18 and 19, T. 29 N., R. 16 W., N.M.P.M., Navajo tribal lease I-89-Ind-58. A copy of this letter is being forwarded to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission for its files.

Sincerely yours,

Jaka G. Cul

JOHN A, ANDERSON Regional Oil and Gas Supervisor

|    | Contraction of the second seco |
|----|--|
| ļ  | BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ  |
|    | OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION  |
|    | EXHIBIT NO.  |
| ŀ. | CASE NO. 2764  |

### EXHIBIT

# HOGBACK DAKOTA FIELD SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

### U.S.G. Section 18, T29N-R16W

|    | Lection  | Completion<br>Date | Current<br>Producing<br>Rate<br>BOPD BWPD                             | *Cumulative Prod.<br>Barrels Oil, to<br>Aoril 1, 1968 |
|----|--|--------------------|---|---|
| U  | Location<br>330' FSL & 2310' FEL<br>165' FSL & 2475' FWL | 5-5-24<br>11-5-67  | $   \begin{array}{ccc}     29 & 150 \\     57 & 75 \\   \end{array} $ | 32,918<br>7,478                                       |
| 27 |  |                    | 86 225  | 40,396  |

Sub-total

| U.S.G. | Section | 19, | T29N-R16W |
|--------|---------|-----|-----------|
|--------|---------|-----|-----------|

| Well No.   | Location   | Completion<br>Date   | Curr<br>Produ<br>Rat<br>EOPD  | ncing  | *Cumulative Prod.<br>Barrels Oil, to<br>April 1, 1968   |
|--|--|--|---|--|---|
| 2<br>5<br>7<br>9<br>11<br>12<br>14<br>15<br>19<br>23<br>26 | 1020' FNL & 2327' FWL<br>1980' FSL & 1980' FEL<br>330' FNL & 2310' FEL<br>990' FNL & 1650' FEL<br>2310' FNL & 1320' FEL<br>2244' FNL & 2453' FEL<br>2050' FNL & 1910' FEL<br>1600' FNL & 2374' FEL<br>1650' FNL & 2310' FWL<br>990' FNL & 2475' FWL<br>Sub-total | 7-21-23 $11-15-23$ $3-27-24$ $10-3-24$ $12-16-24$ $3-31-25$ $5-18-53$ $10-2-56$ $2-24-60$ $9-14-67$ $10-10-67$ | $   \begin{array}{r}     15 \\     3 \\     15 \\     9 \\     68 \\     2 \\     12 \\     59 \\     \\     48 \\     55 \\     286 \\   \end{array} $ | 45<br>4<br>56<br>4<br>200<br>10<br>45<br>350<br><br>112<br>75<br>901 | 297,477<br>17,514<br>35,354<br>207,891<br>56,289<br>227,929<br>57,062<br>33,427<br>15,116<br>7,482<br>10,430<br>965,971<br>*1,006,367 |
|  | FIELD TOTAL  |  | 372   | 1,126  |   |
| *Unal  | located production prior   | to 1-1-50 is   | 2,904,4   | 00 parier  | s 011.  |

-----

| BEFC    | RE EXAMINER UTZ      |
|---------|----------------------|
| OIL CO  | CERVATION COMMISSION |
| <u></u> | EXHIBIT NO.          |
|         | 10                   |

May 14, 1968

÷